
for new leadership. The 
nominating committee 
f o rms  i n  J u n e , 
announces choices in 
July and election of 
officers occurs in 
August. Contact me if 
you’re interested in 
being an officer for the 
next fiscal year  which 
starts September 1. 
 Collection of dues 
for the next fiscal year 
starts soon, too. We’ll 
put an envelope in your 
next newsletter to 
return to us with your 
dues. They’re $15 a 
year for a family and 
$10 yearly for one 
person.  
 Hope to see you 
June 11th.  
 In the meantime, 
Stay cool,  
 
Regards and 
Best wishes, 

.TedTedTedTed 

 G reetings Friends 
and Neighbors: 
 Summertime is here. 
Surprisingly, my lawn is 
green and still needs to 
be mowed. It sure is 
nice to see blooms at the 
beginning of summer. 
 At our last general 
meeting, we brought up 
the idea of possibly 
meeting every other 
month. After much 
discussion, we decided 
to keep the current 
meeting schedule which 
is the second Monday of 
each month. 
 Also discussed were 
our alleys. I am excited 
to announce that some 
of the students from 
Jefferson High School 
have been working to 
help clean up our alleys. 
We sure do appreciate 
all of their hard work to 
keep our neighborhood 
c l ean .  Le t  t he i r 
contribution remind us 
t h a t  i t  i s  o u r 
r e s p o n s i b i l i t y  t o 
maintain our side of the 
alleys as well.  
 I want to invite 
everyone to our first 

ever JNA Sensational 

Summer Series.  
 Boy do we have a 
great summer of general 
meetings planned for 
you. On June 11, July 
9th and August 13th, we 
will have some great 
guest speakers, fun 
giveaways and delicious 
treats to eat.  
 On June 11, we’ll 
start off our summer by 
getting to know our 
neighbors. I am inviting 
several of our newest 
local business owners to 
come and introduce 
themselves and their 
products to us. We will 
also have a door prize 
and enjoy a delicious 
meal of pizza and ice 
cream floats. If you 
know of a small 
business, new to our 
community, and would 
like them to be included, 
please contact me.  
 At our July 9th 
meeting, we focus on 
f i t n e s s ,  w i t h  an 
introduction to local 
fitness venues for all 
ages. We’ll have another 
giveaway and healthy 
treats to eat.  

                                            The The The The     

Jefferson Neighborhood Association Jefferson Neighborhood Association Jefferson Neighborhood Association Jefferson Neighborhood Association     

                                    NewsNewsNewsNews    

Volume 30, Issue 6 “Preserving the integrity of the Jefferson Area since 1982” 

President’s Message_from Ted Guerra 

® 

June 2012 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 In August, we will 
re-introduce ourselves 
to the arts with a 
r ev i ew  o f  San 
Antonio’s newest art 
venues, a special guest 
speaker,  ano ther 
giveaway, artsy treats 
to eat and even a few 
crafts for sale! 
 Our JNA summer is 
going to be super. 
Come out of the heat, 
and join me at our 
general meetings for 
t h e  l a t e s t 
neighborhood news, 
updates from our 
SAFFE Officer and of 
course, great summer 
fun.   
 June, July and 
August are also the 
times we start  looking 



Thomas Jefferson Graduate 
 Class of 1966 

RANDY WATSON 
210-744-4514 

Texas Real Estate Agent 
randy@satxproperty.com 
www.satxproperty.com 

5309 Wurzbach Rd, Ste 106; San Antonio, TX 78238 
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 Fernando Fuentes 
 Anna L. Garza 
 Rachel Gonzales 
 Laura Gonzalez 
 Beatrice Kenisky 
 Dana Kent 
 Sheldon Levine 
 Trey Martinez-Fischer
 Steve Medina 
 Nelly Menchaca 
 Elizabeth Payne 
 Bertha Muñoz 
 Gavino Perez 
 Alice & Mary Pieper 
 Elia Reyna 
 Manny Ruiz 
 Rhett Smith 
 Gilbert Uriegas 
 Alfred Valenzuela 
 Arnulfo Zamora 
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A JNA 

Pres:  Ted Guerra 

219-4696 

tedsamguerra@aol.com 

Vice Pres: Elia Reyna 

734-0085; 279-7204 

elia62542c@clear.net 

Sec: Myra Lorenz 

733-9888 

Treas: Stanley Waghalter 

732-9426 

sjw3@stanandlynn.com 

Board Members: 

Lynn Waghalter 

732-9426 

Chuck Whitehead 

733-9341 

Judy Jackman 

737-0190 

Scholarship Chair: 

Ande Tokoly - 734-3443 

SAFFE Officer: 

Joey Vidal:  

827-3707/207-1363. 

City officials: 

Mayor’s office (210) 207-7060/7107 

Chris’ office: (210) 207-7044;  (210)207-0870 

Newsletter Editor: 

Stanley Waghalter 

Who’s Who at the JNA? 

 *FREE ADMISSION* 
Salute to the Red, White, & Blue 
Children’s Pre-Parade activities 
July 4th begin at 10 a.m. at the 
Woodlawn Gym. Parade begins 
at approximately 11:30 AM. 
Parade coordinated by the 
Monticello Park Neighborhood 
Association. See  
http://www.saparksfoundation.or
g/fourth_of_july.html for more 
information. 

Upcoming 

Area Events 

Condolences 
Members of the JNA offer 
sincere condolences to the 
family of Samuel Ramirez. 
He was a devoted JNA member 
who didn’t miss a meeting until 
his health began to falter. 
You’ll be deeply missed Sam. 



Manny E. Ruiz 
President &  
Senior Lending Officer 

600 Pat Booker Rd 
PO Box 2988 

Universal City, TX 78148 
210-659-4000 

Fax: 210-659-4936 
Cell: 210-445-4854 

mruiz@texstar-bank.com 
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WORRY FREE VACATION! 
House Sitting Service Available 

� Pick up papers, mail, fliers, 
turn on/off lights. 

� Feed, water & exercise 
pets. (Humane Society 
Volunteer) 

� Water plants inside/outside 
� Notify SAPD of problems. 

Call: 
210-733-7484 
Evan Valicek, 
(JNA Scholarship 

Winner) 

2012 Scholarship Winners  

Announced 

 Five high school 
graduating students 
received money from 
the Evelia Reyna/JNA 
Scholarship Fund this 
year. 
 The winners are 
starting on the left 
below:  
Rene Hernandez; 

Aust in  Barbosa; 

Venus Rich; Jessica 

Rodriguez and Evan 

Valicek.  

 Elia Reyna is in 
front. Her mother is  

who the scholarship is 
named for.  
 Members of the 
scholarship committee 
include: 
A n d e  T o k o l y , 

Cha i rman .  E l i a 

R e y n a ,  J u d y 

J a c kman ,  Lynn 

Waghalter, Myra 

Lorenz, Toni Cadena, 
and Becky Whitehead. 
 Thanks to everyone 
who helped with 
donations this year. 

2012 Appraisals Can Be  

Challenged 

 By now, you should 
have received your 
property valuations for 
2012. 
 Mary Kiefe and  
Tom Allison with the 
B e x a r  App r a i s a l 
District, told the JNA 
membership about the 
appraisals and the 
procedure to follow to 
file an objection to the 
valuation at our May 
meeting. 
 This year, a new law 
has gone into effect that 

bans the appraisal 
district from gaining 
sale price information. 
 Because of the new 
law, the district is 
forced to possibly 
under evaluate a 
property’s worth. 
 F o r  m o r e 
information, you can 
call the Bexar Appraisal 
District at 210- 224-
2432. 
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Name:                                                           Birthday (mo/day)________ 

Name:                                                            Birthday (mo/day)________ 

Address: 

Zip:                Phone:                 E-Mail: 

 
Dues are $10 per year for individuals. $15 per year for families. 

Cut out and Mail to: PO Box 28552, SA TX 78228 

Jefferson Neighborhood Association Membership Form    

FY 2012-2013 

 

Jefferson Neighborhood Association 

PO Box 28552 

San Antonio, TX. 78228 

The next JNA meeting will be held 
June 11th at the Grace Presbyterian 
Church, 950 Donaldson @ Manor at 
7PM.  

® 


